

LYDIA'S HOUSE TIMELINE

June 2013: Demolition teams fill two dumpsters with plaster, carpeting, unwanted fixtures, etc; A children's festival is held in the yard of Lydia's House to raise funds for the renovation.

July 2013: Plumbers, electricians, and HVAC professionals remove outdated systems and begin installing new mechanicals, including adding 4 bathrooms; Community groups around greater Cincinnati host fundraisers for Lydia's House and surprising donations pour in from around the country and world.

August 2013: The Catholic Feast of St. Lydia is celebrated in the under-construction living and dining rooms of 2024 Mills. Lydia's House passes the \$100,000 mark on fundraising for the renovation. Volunteers complete the framing of new rooms and walls; New board member Sister Mary Lou Knapke is welcomed along with intern Hilary Wolkan.

September 2013: An eight passenger van is donated to Lydia's House; All rooms are sponsored; New roof is completed.

October 2013: High efficiency HVAC system is completed. A professional crew insulates the attic and hangs drywall throughout the house; painting begins.

November 2013: Meridith, Mary Ellen and Hilary move their office to 2024 Mills Ave.

November - December 2013: The new kitchen is installed. Tile work begins and flooring is installed.

January 2014: The many friends of Lydia's House celebrate how far we've come at the Episcopal Feast of St. Lydia at Calvary Church in Clifton.

February- March 2014: Finishing touches and decorating are scheduled to be completed.

Anticipated Opening: April 2014 (pray for this)

NEW BOARD MEMBER

This fall we welcomed a new member to our board of trustees, Sister Mary Lou Knapke, SC. We asked her to say a few words in our newsletter and this is what she shared with us:

I am Mary Lou Knapke. I am a Sister of Charity recently retired from after-crisis massage care within several fire departments within the Cincinnati area. I believe what G. K. Chesterton once said: "We men and women are all in the same boat, upon a stormy sea. We owe to each other a terrible and tragic loyalty."

("Christmas" essay, THINGS CONSIDERED, 1908)









OUR NEW INTERN

We at Lydia's House are excited to introduce our new Intern, Hilary Wolkan. After studying to be an archaeologist, Hilary felt God calling her to a different vocation, one which served those who were broken and wanting a new start. Following this new direction, Hilary came to Cincinnati after a year in England to be a member of the Floral House community, an intentional living community local to Norwood. As the intern for Lydia's House, Hilary helps with administration, communications, events and construction support, and any other way she can help Mary Ellen and Meridith. We look forward to the many blessings Hilary's year with Lydia's House will bring!







On a recent Sunday I lamented to our pastor, Father Dan, that this renovation was exhausting. He'd asked me how Ben and I were doing, so I thought I'd be honest. He commiserated with me for a moment, having taken on projects like Lydia's House himself and then said, "The renovation is a lot of work, and that's the easy part."

In the spring of 2014, (God willing) we'll accept homeless guests at 2024 Mills Avenue and our lives and those of Annie and Sam will be very different. Meridith, Ben and I will have entrenched ourselves in the maze of the very poor and we'll grapple daily with words like empowerment, solidarity and self care. As we look ahead to the hard work of making space for homeless families, I'd like to say a bit about why we've decided to upend our normal routine by saying yes to Lydia's House. I'd also like to say thank you to those that have come before us and around us, inspired us and made us think, "We can do this, we should do this, and we'll be better for it."

While we weren't ready to offer our own home to those without, we'd like to first express our deepest respect for people like Lou and Ang Puopolo, Steve and Becky Novotni, Ariel Miller and Peggy Becker Jackson—people we've long known or just met—who have done this work in different ways for many years, no tax status or fundraising dinner required. They've known a friend of a friend whose son or daughter just needed a place to be for a while so they opened up their extra space and said "come on in." They've reached out to pregnant teens, people from church, or recently released prisoners and made room. This is nuts, we've thought... what risk... but it's true, they've brought needy strangers into their homes and many continue to do so.

We'd like to acknowledge, too, some ordinary radicals in our midst who've challenged us to try this. Ben's parents, for two, who quietly give to those in need, invite the lonely into their home, host elaborate holiday meals and have a special heart for disabled adults. It's Thanksgiving. Does anyone in the family know someone who needs a place to be? Bring them to the Eilermans, and they'll be welcomed as honored guests! (Note: This is just an example. Wait to hear from them.) This principle extends to my own mother as well. During my childhood, I remember several times when we woke up to find her co-worker or someone from church sleeping in our basement. I know now those women had been evicted or were being abused. I remember storing furniture for them, babysitting their children, or helping them look for apartments. They came back to our house over the years that followed, dropped in, or joined us for holidays. While she was alive, my mom had a heart for those in need and she made room for them.

Lydia's House has its ideological roots in the Catholic Worker Movement, a loose conglomeration of houses of hospitality that give housing and food to the very poor and follow closely the scriptural mandates of Matthew 25. In this movement we find lovely souls who work for very little, live simply and give out of their own pockets to share with those in need. Our mentors there include the Open Door Community in Atlanta, Grace Place Catholic Worker on the west side of Cincinnati, and Casa Guadalupana in St. Paul, MN. They've made room for those that are on the margins of society, and made it again and again. May we and Lydia's house one day be counted in their number. But for today, we confess we're scared of the unknown, fearful we may not do this right, and juggling a lot. We ask for your prayers, grace on the mistakes we will inevitably make, and especially for help holding this house and the sacred lives within.

Picture caption: The Mitchell-Eilerman family camping in their trusted VW bus, Beatrice



OUR DONORS AND VOLUNTEERS

Gifts given as of October 28, 2013. Our hearts are full of gratitude for each of VOU.

Kathy & Dan Aerni Gillian Ahlgren Sarah and Drew Allan Pamela Altepeter Kim Anderson Anonymous Sue and Russ Antoinette-Martin Andrea Applegate Scott Arany Kim Armstrona Kathy Atkinson Jonathan and Colleen Averdick Linda Back Kim and Matt Bakota Deb and Matt Ballard Andrea Bardelmeier Ruth Barkow Keenan Beauchamp Father Kent Beausoleil Phil Beckmann Wayne and Barbara Beimesch Bellarmine Chapel of Xavier University James and Elizabeth Bellew Christine Beran Bob Bertsch Robert Bess Betty Hatchett

Laura and Matt **Bigelow** Elaine Billmire Holly Bird Rosemary Bird Georgia and Dennis Church of the Bishop Dione Bissonette Mary Jo and Tom Blankemeyer Kathleen Blieszner Sister Diana Bode Michael Bohmer Chris Bolling Nina Bosken Monica Bostic Rick Boydston Chervl Brackman Diane Bradley Peter Brothers Sandie and Owen Brock David Buckley Joanne Budny Angela Buechner David Callan Mary Alice Calme Steve Calme Calvary Episcopal Church Jeff and Julie Campbell Sara Carrasco Sister Augusta Seibert CDP Center for Faith and Sara and Bobby Justice at Xavier University Jenn and Cory Cevasco Carolyn and Jeff

Chapman

Carlos Chavez John and Aynara Chavez Wulsin Christ Church Cathedral Advent Coca Cola College of Mt. St. Joseph students Patricia Conley The Conway Foundation Aubrey Cribbs Jocelyn and Tom Cunningham Liz and Andrew Curran Lu Dale Barb Dardy Caroline Davidson Mitchell Deaton Deeper Roots Coffee Laura DeMaster Julie Deskins Kim Diehl Jill Dirheimer Carrie and Ryan Doan Rev. Judith Doran Fabricia Duell Monica Eargle Donna Ebersold Eickhoff Brad and Heather Eilerman Joe and Donna Eilerman

John and Kathy

Eilerman Nick Eilerman Tony and Diane Eilerman Ben and Mary Ellen Eilerman Mitchell Donald and Lynne Embler **Episcopal Diocese** of Southern Ohio Kara and Gregg Feltrup Erin and David Fetko Harris and Eliza Hilde Fiva Buzungu Cara and Tyler Cross Sr Rose Ann Fleming Paul Harten Susan Fraley Carl Fosnaugh Evie Foulkes Fresh Expressions John Frey Ross Frischmuth Carolyn Frost Bradley Gabbard John Gallagher Deborah Gamble Eric and Jodi Garbison Tony George Rev. Jane Gerdsen Stephen Gerdsen Roger Gerwe Georgine Getty Terre and Emil Giglio Grace Goodpaster Jackie Grant Grace Gratsch Jean Graves Pat Greulich The Guagenti Family The Guthrie-Heil Family Kate and Adam

Hallock D.S. Hamet David and Deborah Hammelgarn Josh and Maurie Hanauer Kate Hanisian and Ramsay Ford Mindy and Kevin Hanrahan Janet Harden Chuck Harris Kempner Fund Rev. Dan Hartnett Patty Hassel Elizabeth and Sam Hatchett Warren and Karen Hauq Barbara Haven Kenneth Hedges Judith Heinv Sister Carren Herring Marilyn Herring Holistic Connections Inc. Holy Trinity Church Revs. Nancy and Roger Hopkins-Greene Sister Marilyn Hoffman Kevin Horton Anne Housholder Hub and Weber Architects Megan Hughes Betsy Jacquez



Design

William Biery







Mike & Jannette Jarrold-Grapes Marviette Johnson Arleene Keller Sandra and Cameron Kelley Brianna Kelly Joyce Kelly Patrick and Christina Kenkel Morning Klein Sister Mary Lou Knapke SC Kathy Kohl and Family LeeAnn Kordenbrock Mary Jane and Steve Kottmyer Debra Krummel Maria and Robert Krzeski Maura Lairson Rev. Jason and Ben Leo Lauren LeRoux Duane Lewis Erin and Robert Lockridge Kathy Maret Jennifer Margolin Michael Marrero Mary Maxwell Donna McCartney Mara McClellan John and Evelyn McGavin Bob McGonagle Diana McHenry Mandy Mclaughlin Janet and Don

Laura McNeel Leslie McNeil Laura Menze Dyah and David Miller Sister Rosie Miller **Brent Mitchell** Janet and Brian Mitchell-Stehlin Keith and Lisa Moore Lauren and John Morrison-Ridenour Katherine and Michael Muldowney **Powers** Teresa Mulligan Michael & Sandra Murphy Paul & Janet Neidhard Kym Nelson Anne Niehaus Niehaus Financial Services, LLC Russell and Leslie Nixon Charlotta Norby Rev. KyungJa Oh James and Bethany Orr Our Lady of the Visitation Church Deborah and Jim Owensby Matthew Owensby Meridith Owensby Angela Pancella Andrew, Jack and Theo Parlin

Hazel Pegues

Williams Bonnie Peterson Beth Plas Kate Powers Chris and Laurie Pramuk Province of St. John the Baptist of the Order of Friars Minor Lou and Ang Puopolo Rosemary Quaranta Margaret Quinn Yvonne Reissig Renaissance Charitable Foundation Inc. Stephanie Renny Sean Reynolds Carol and Don Roberts Sister Jane Roberts Melissa Roberts Anne Robinson Devin Rodgers Alexandra and Frank Amanda Staggs Rosenblatt Brooke Rosenzweig Joanna Rymaszewska Patti Sand Pam Sanders Peggy Scherer Anne Schoelwer Lou and Christine Schroder Roger Schwartz Sister Augusta Seibert CDP Heidi and Jeremy

Seitz Freeman

Nick and Melissa Shaver Kendall Shaw Damandeep Singh Sisters of Charity Sisters of Divine Providence Sisters of St. Francis Sisters of Notre Dame Sisters of the Precious Blood Calista and Anthony Smith. Angie Snelling Meghan Snyder and Emily Maria Southman St. Francis/ St. Joseph Catholic Worker St. Timothy Episcopal Church Carl and Emily Stamm Sister Janet Stamm Anny Stevens-Gleason Maya and Kathy Stockman Jill and Josh Stoxen Judy Strickland Bernie Suer Susan J. Mueller Cenona Taveras Laura and Daniel Tegge Becky Tehan Carol Tepe Vannesia Terry Susan and John Tew Mary Zuccarelli

Juli and David Thompson James and Judith Titchener Eileen Tucker Janice Urbanik Vineyard Central Church Cookie Vogelpohl Amy Waldbillig George Warrington Mary Ruth and Josh Watring Bonita Weber Carol and Gene Weber Bernadette Weeks Mike Weigel Sister Mary Wendeln Wesley Foundation Weston Family Foundation Ray West Lisa and Larry Wharton-Bourgeois White Oak Garden Center Amy and Steve Whitlatch: Whole Foods Jabin and Gretchen Williamson Patty Willits Sharon Winstead Jodi and Rick Wrublewski-Bohl Christine Wuest **Enrique Yanes** Greg York and Mary Lavmon Carol & Lee Yeazell









McNeel

FROM STRUCTURE TO STORY:

HOW A BUILDING BECOMES A PERSONAL LANDMARK

On our first work day Meridith gave this reflection. We've come a long way since then but we'd like to share it, and thank the many workers who've been part of the sacred work of building a house that, we hope, will honor God.

I'd like to start this morning's reflection with a passage that probably doesn't make it onto the lectionary all that often. It's a reading about the construction of the temple that comes from 1st Kings Chapter 6, starting with verse 11:

¹¹ Now the word of the LORD came to Solomon, ¹² "Concerning this house that you are building, if you will walk in my statutes, obey my ordinances, and keep all my commandments by walking in them, then I will establish my promise with you, which I made to your father David. ¹³ I will dwell among the children of Israel, and will not forsake my people Israel."

¹⁴ So Solomon built the house, and finished it. ¹⁵ He lined the walls of the house on the inside with boards of cedar; from the floor of the house to the rafters of the ceiling, he covered them on the inside with wood; and he covered the floor of the house with boards of cypress. ¹⁶ He built twenty cubits of the rear of the house with boards of cedar from the floor to the rafters, and he built this within as an inner sanctuary, as the most holy place. ¹⁷ The house, that is, the nave in front of the inner sanctuary, was forty cubits long. ¹⁸ The cedar within the house had carvings of gourds and open flowers; all was cedar, no stone was seen. ¹⁹ The inner sanctuary he prepared in the innermost part of the house, to set there the ark of the covenant of the LORD. ²⁰ The interior of the inner sanctuary was twenty cubits long, twenty cubits wide, and twenty cubits high; he overlaid it with pure gold. He also overlaid the altar with cedar.

My mother's family is from a small town called McDonough, about an hour's drive south of Atlanta, Georgia. In McDonough there's a small church named Sharon Baptist. Almost every time I drive by that church with my grandmother she casually says, "You know, your great grandfather helped build that church." And I say, "Yes ma'am, I've heard." Whenever I drive by that same church with my aunt a similar story is told, as it is when I drive by the church with my mom. And you'd better believe, when I bring a friend down to visit that small town and we drive by that church, I inevitably say by way of introduction, "See that church with the big windows? My great grandfather helped build that church."

No doubt for those who were involved with the building of the temple in Solomon's time, or those whose fathers, or grandfathers, or even great grandfathers were involved, the stories of planning and construction were told over and over. There is sense of accomplishment that comes along with helping build something that changes lives, a certain level of intertwinement that is both lasting and permanent.

Welcome to Lydia's House first formal workday. You are helping to create the space which will house a ministry for some of the most vulnerable of God's children. You are giving of your time in a way that will link you permanently to this house. It sounds a bit lofty, I know, but you will always be able to say to your future passengers, "You see that house with the white columns there? I helped renovate that house. I pulled down the old chimney, fought the basement funk, tore out the old so the new could be built."

Thank you for being willing to put your bodies and time into this endeavor. I don't think our work plan will go into any future editions of the Bible, but know that this time, this hot and dirty demolition, is holy time. We give thanks to God that you're here to share in it.

Let us pray.













PRESSING NEEDS

- I set of stackable washer / dryers, in very good condition
- Durable, sturdy, solid wood dressers & chests of drawers
- **Personal items** including toilet paper, tampons/pads, diapers and wipes, toothbrushes, tooth paste, soap, shampoo and deodorant, children's soap and shampoo (full size rather than travel, please)
- Cleaning supplies including dish soap, dishwasher tabs, bleach, laundry soap, dryer sheets, hand soap, soft scrub, wood floor cleaner, paper towels, vinegar, baking soda, rags, sponges, scouring pads
- Hosts for fundraisers or showers to help us collect the needed items for day to day operations at Lydia's House
- Monthly donors who will commit to giving (a minimum of 12 months) to support our operations
- A volunteer garden manager, to start March 2014

If you are able to help in any of these ways please email intern@stlydiashouse.org or call us at 513-549-7752.

We also have a registry available on amazon.com. Go to http://amzn.com/w/33UH68EMDZ6JY

If you would like to give a Christmas gift off our registry in honor of someone let us know and we'd love to send them a card letting them know you remembered them (and us) in this special way!

Join us in prayer

Sister Carren Herring offered this prayer at our October 26 "Women for Women" event. It struck a deep chord with us, and we're pleased to share it with all of you.

Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labor in vain. Ps 127 Creating God, bless all those who are building Lydia's House. Fill their hearts with love as they create each room as a space of welcome and rest. Reward their generosity and let them experience the fruits of their labor.

Foxes have dens to live in, and birds have nests, but the Son of Man has no place even to lay his head. Matt 8:20

God incarnate, you experienced what our guests also know. Bless each one who will come to us burdened with fear and worry. Strengthen us to be a safe haven and to empower our guests to continue their life's journey knowing we are a community that cares.

Lydia was a woman of means who opened her home in hospitality and service.

Spirit of God, thank you for the many who have joined us in sharing their gifts in service to homeless women and children. May we be one with you each day and may the power of love transform lives in us and through us. Amen.

LIVE-IN VOLUNTEER

We are looking for one faithful woman who is called to live at Lydia's House alongside Meridith, as a live-in worker. If you would like to begin a conversation about the possibility of answering this call please email info@ stlydiashouse.org or call 513-549-7752.

In collaboration with a small group of friends, this volunteer will be responsible for:

- Creating a safe, welcoming and hospitable environment for women in transition and crisis, and their children
- Organizing and maintaining a household; keeping up with basic home maintenance; keeping the house stocked with food and other daily use items
- Maintaining the structure and safety of the house for guests and volunteers; overseeing screening of guests and volunteers to make sure that the house is a safe space; establishing and enforcing day to day guidelines
- Providing spiritual and mental support for guests; coordinating a monthly on-sight mass and community potluck
- Helping create a prayerful community, committed to praying for guests and one another and maintaining the ministry as Christ centered and in line with the ethos of Catholic Worker values
- Living in such a way as to promote simplicity and sustainability, faith and stewardship of resources; modeling sustainable spiritual and financial practices and providing an example of a healthy and balanced life for guests in crisis

If this sounds like a job you'd like to do, contact us for a full description of benefits and expectations. We'll be praying for you even though we don't yet know who you are!



Return Address PO Box 128808. Cincinnati OH 45212

NON-PROFIT ORG US POSTAGE PAID CINCINNATI, OH PERMIT # 4403



CALENDAR

December 14: Ten Thousand Villages Fundraiser, O'Bryonville, 2011 Madison Road Cincinnati, OH 45208. 9am - 5pm. Just mention Lydia's House and 15% of your purchase price will be donated back to us!

December 18- January 5: Time of rest for Lydia's House. Offices are closed and renovation work is suspended.

January 11, 18, 25: Work days at the house. 9am - 5pm. 2024 Mills Ave.

January 26: The Episcopal Feast Day of St. Lydia: A Celebration of God's grace and our work together. 5pm. Calvary Church in Clifton: 3766 Clifton Ave. Cincinnati Oh, 45220. Dinner is included and child care is provided!

February 22: The Big Cleaning Day from 9-5 at 2024 Mills Ave.

March 2, 9: Prayers of Preparation, 5pm. Evening prayer and a light meal at Lydia's House, praying for the future guests and the work we will do together. Some additional house cleaning and preparation may also take place.

March 23: House dedication and open house. 3 - 5pm at 2024 Mills Ave. Norwood.

April 27: Monthly worship: First monthly worship service is held at 2024 Mills with a potluck meal to follow. This service will be a Catholic Mass starting at 5pm, celebrating the liturgical season of Easter and the resurrection. Please bring food to share.

May 18: Monthly worship: Mother's memorial prayer service, potluck and time of planting. Join us in the act of worship that is beautifying our yard, as we remember and honor mothers—our own and those we serve at Lydia's House. Yard celebration/planting starts at 3pm.





